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Notice is hereby given in accordance with Regulations 26 and 35 of the Town and Country Planning  

(Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 that the Blackpool Local Plan Part 2: Site Allocations and 

Development Management Policies Development Plan Document (LPP2) was formally adopted by 

Blackpool Council on 22nd February 2023. 

 

The LPP2 is a key planning document for Blackpool which allocates sites for development, 

safeguarding or protecting and sets out a suite of development management policies to guide 

appropriate development. The LPP2 will be used to determine planning applications and priorities 

for the Borough over the plan period 2012 – 2027. 

 

The LPP2 was the subject of an independent examination conducted by an Inspector appointed by 

the Secretary of State. The Inspector’s Report was published on 4th November 2022 and the 

recommended main modifications have been included in the adopted plan. 

 

The Local Plan Part 2, Adoption Statement, Sustainability Appraisal Post Adoption Statement (when 

published) and the Inspector’s Report are available to view on the Blackpool Council website at 

http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/localplanpart2 and can also be viewed at: 

 

 Customer First Centre, Municipal Buildings, Corporation Street, Blackpool, FY1 1NF (by 

appointment only) 

 

Any person aggrieved by the Local Plan Part 2 may make an application to the High Court under 

Section 113 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 on the ground that -  

 

a) The document is not within the appropriate power; 

b) A procedural requirement has not been complied with. 

 

An application may not be made without the leave of the High Court.  An application for leave must 

be made before the end of the period of six weeks beginning 23rd February i.e. no later than 

Wednesday 5th April 2023. 

 

For further information please phone: 01253 476239 or email: planning.strategy@blackpool.gov.uk  

http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/localplanpart2

